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March 13, 2020 
 
Dear Wantagh Community,  
 
The district has received an order from the Nassau County Department of Health to close all 
districts schools through Friday, March 20, 2020, as a result of a confirmed case of coronavirus 
(COVID-19) in the high school.   
 
During this closure, all school buildings will be disinfected in accordance with guidelines from 
the NYSDOH. In addition, we will be using an outside contractor to provide further disinfecting 
services.  
 
I will continue to provide you with updates throughout the week and keep you apprised of all 
developments. I understand the difficult burden that this places on our families and how 
disruptive extended school closings can be for our community.  We will all get through this 
together.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John C. McNamara 
Superintendent of Schools 
 


